
WATERLOOVILLE MOTORCYCLE CLUB 

Mary Rose School Easter Egg run, Saturday 22nd March. 

On a really nice Saturday lunchtime, 4 members of the WMCC joined many other bikers assembling 

in Wickham Square, for the 2025 Easter Egg run to the Mary Rose Academy in Portsmouth. 

                

 

An estimated 150 to 200 bikers met up in Wickham and started leaving promptly at 12.30 for the run 

to the School. The route, which was very well marshalled, took us from Wickham, past Southwick to 

Portsdown hill, over the A3 (M), around on to the A27 for a short way and then down the Eastern 

Road to the School. 

It was a great sight to see so many motorcycles taking part in the run, with lots of waving from 

people along the way. A few Easter Bunnies were riding, too! 

                          

As usual, the School put on teas and coffees, and biscuits and hot cross buns for all riders. 

                                          



Tables were set up at the back of the hall and were groaning under the weight of all the eggs that 

were brought. It was smashing to see the children’s eyes light up at the sight of all that chocolate! 

         

 

The Head Teacher gave a short speech to thank everyone for going and their egg contribution. The 

organiser from, I think, the Southampton MAG then gave his thanks to everyone, too. 

Sadly, he said this was his last event for the School and that he had being organising the Easter Egg 

and Christmas Present run for the last 24 years! It looks like the future organisation is passing over to 

the Portsmouth MAG. Fingers crossed these runs will carry on for the foreseeable future, they are for 

such a good cause. 


